TOWN OF MACCLESFIELD
BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
REGULAR MEETING
October 18,2021
At this time the regularly scheduled meeting of the Macclesfield Board of Commissioners was
held at 5:00 P.M.

PRESENT:

Dennis Sanderson, Mayor
Charles Lewis, Commissioner
Joyce Braxton, Commissioner

Patricia Keel, Commissioner- Absent
Paula Lewis, Commissioner

o Jennifer Eason presented to the Board of Commissioners that she has had a toilet leak
for six months and was just made aware of the leak. After a discussion with the Board
of Commissioners, Commissioner Charles Lewis entered a motion to credit Mrs.
Eason $453.50 for her sewer charges on her bill over the six month period.
Commissioner Paula Lewis then seconded this motion. Carried 3-0.

DEPARTMENTAL REPORTS —
e STREETS — A discussion was made about the street curb needing
to be cleaned. Also limbs to be trimmed at the cemetery.

¢ UTILITES — Nothing to discuss

e FINANCE —Nothing to discuss
(1) REV. /EXP. LINE ITEM REPORT- Reviewed
(2) REV/EXP. COMPARISON REPORT- Reviewed
(3) FINANCIAL REPORT- Reviewed
(4) SAVINGS & CD REPORT- Reviewed
(5) WATER LOSS REPORT- Reviewed

LAST MONTH’S MINUTES & THIS MONTH’S UNPAID
INVOICES. At this time Commissioner Charles Lewis made a motion to
accept last month’s minutes and this month’s paid invoices. Commissioner
Joyce Braxton then seconded this motion. Carried 3-0.

NEW BUSINESS — _ * A discussion was made about the renting of the
community building between the board of commissioners. Commissioner
Paula Lewis entered a motion to raise the rent on the community building to
$250.00 and $150.00 for a deposit. Commissioner Joyce Braxton then
seconded this motion. Carried 3-0.




e A discussion was made about the cleaning of the community building and the board of
commissioners will have to find someone to clean and check the building after each
rental. This discussion was tabled until November’s board meeting.

e Benjy informed the board of commissioners that Bryan Manning would like to have rock
placed at his driveway which is not a dedicated street. This discussion was tabled until
November’s board of commissioners meeting.

OLD BUSINESS-
e Ann Ulhman contacted the Town about grass clippings being thrown on footstones and
headstones at the cemetery. Mayor Dennis Sanderson asked that Benjy talk with the man
cutting the grass at the cemetery.

At this time Commissioner Charles Lewis entered a motion to adjourn the
October 2021 Board of Commissioners meeting. Commissioner Joyce Braxton then seconded
this motion. Carried 3-0.




